
WHITE CREEK TOWN BOARD MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 10, 2015 

 

The White Creek Town Board held their regular monthly meeting 
on Tuesday, November 10, 2015 at the Town Hall.  Supervisor 
Shay called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.  Roll call was taken 
by the Clerk.  Supervisor Shay, Councilmembers Erin Sheridan, 
Barbra Kingsley and James Perry were present at the meeting.  
Councilman Joe Bates was absent.  Others attending the meeting 
were Highway Superintendent Chris Rieben, Washington County 
Treasurer Al Nolette and Naomi Marsh.  Barbra Kingsley made a 
motion to approve the minutes of the October 13th meeting and 
the Special Meeting of October 27th as presented.  Motion was 
seconded by James Perry and all others voted for approval. 

FUEL BID-Resolution #23-2015 

There were two (2) bids submitted for the on road diesel fuel bid.  
G.A. Bove Fuels and Doug’s Oil, Inc.  After a review of the bids, 
Barbra Kingsley made a motion to accept the bid from Doug’s Oil, 
Inc. at a cost of $1.551 per gallon with $.19 over cost.  Motion to 
accept was seconded by James Perry and all others voted in 
favor.   

PLANNING BOARD 

The regular monthly meeting of the Planning Board was held on 
November 4th.  There is one project being reviewed by the Board.  
A Public Hearing will be held on December 2nd for the application 
for a minor subdivision submitted by Bill Badgley and Christa 
Caron. 



ASSESSOR REPORT 

Notice was given that the Assessor’s office will be closed from 
November 16th thru November 30th. 

HIGHWAY REPORT 

Highway Superintendent Chris Rieben reported that work has 
been done on the dump trucks.  The mower repairs have been 
completed. Some grading, ditching and culvert replacement have 
been done.  The Town of Arlington contacted Chris about plowing 
the Arlington side of Black Hole Hollow Road.  Chris has shown 
Bob the road and has also spoken to Joe about it.  The insurance 
company stated the Town would be covered.  It looks like the two 
towns just have to come up with a formal agreement. 

BUDGET OFFICER’S REPORT 

Budget Officer Laura Manning was unable to attend the meeting.  
She did submit the Monthly Operating Statement to the Board 
Members. 

PRESENTATION BY NAOMI MARSH—HEROIN ADDICTION 

Naomi Marsh gave a brief presentation on the problems of 
prescription drug and heroin addiction in our community. 

COUNTY TREASURER AL NOLETTE-WORKERS 
COMPENSATION 

County Treasurer Al Nolette generously took the time to attend 
the meeting and speak to the Board Members about the Workers 
Compensation line item in regards to the 2016 budget. 

TOWN RESIDENTS COMMENTS 



There were no comments from the public at the meeting this 
evening.  Therefore, the Board Members adjourned the business 
portion of the meeting and began the audit of the monthly bills at 
8:55 pm. 

Highway Fund: $31,268.46 

General Fund: $14,214.79 

Total:  $45,483.25 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

 

Lisa Austin-Cuddihy, Town Clerk 

 


